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In compliance with the provisions of the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus 
Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998, the Fayetteville State 
University (FSU) Campus Police are giving notice of an alleged act of violence reported 
to have occurred on the campus of Fayetteville State University.  
 
On Thursday, March 10, 2016, the Fayetteville State University Police Department was 
notified of an alleged incident in which a resident of one hall received threats from the 
suspect(s) via written communication. Since the initial incident, the victim has received 
additional threats that have also named and threatened other individuals. These threats 
have been delivered via written and electronic communication, thereby establishing a 
pattern that constitutes criminal stalking. The threats appear to be isolated to one 
residence hall. However, there appears to be a continuing threat that the campus should 
notice.  
 
The suspect(s) is unknown at this time.  
 
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, please contact 
the Fayetteville State University Police Department at (910) 672-1775, the Fayetteville 
City Police Department at (910) 433-1529, or Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477. 
Anonymous information is welcomed. The university has an “affirmative duty” to warn 
persons associated with this university of possible peril at the hands of some third party 
or parties.  
 
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay 
cognizant of those around them. If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact 
the Fayetteville State University Police Department. 
 


